 VILLAGE OF CORONA

 BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

January 10, 2013

1:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on January 10, 2013 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Denise Williams, Librarian

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Cal West, Councilor 

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were both Purchase Requisitions to approve and Purchase Vouchers to review. 

The Mayor stated he and Public Works Director Kyle Davis had discussed the purchase of a line locating tool.  He stated he did not get the information in time to  have a Requisition prepared, but he would like Council approval to purchase the item that had been selected at a price of $5500.  

The Mayor stated this tool would be able to locate all lines.  He proposed the purchase be made out of the gas fund.  He stated the recent construction had shown the need for such a tool so that the public works department could be more accurate in locating lines. 

Councilor Seely asked if the locator came with replaceable parts.  The Mayor stated it had a warranty and could be repaired. 

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the purchase of an all line locating tool to be ordered per the description and price provided by the Mayor.

Councilor Bradford seconded the motion. 

The Mayor asked if there were any questions. 

No more questions were asked. 

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll. 

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed. 

Motion passed. 

The Mayor stated Purchase Requisition #33 was in regard to repairs to Well #8  at Red Cloud.  

The Mayor stated he had approved this work be done in an emergency situation, and the repairs had been completed the previous week. 

Statewide Drilling Company had already provided an invoice which differed from the Requisition.  One item was not necessary, but some pipe had been replaced and that cost was reflected in the invoice.

The Mayor asked for a motion.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Requisition #33 with the amount changed to reflect the actual invoiced amount.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion. 

The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford:  Yes

Councilor West:  ABSENT

Councilor Seely:  Yes

None Opposed.

Motion passed. 

The Mayor stated the Purchase Voucher Reports were available for review.  

He asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers. 

No questions were asked. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes 

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on December 19, 2012.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on December 19, 2012. 

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions or corrections to the Minutes. 

Councilor Seely stated he had noted several corrections.

The Mayor passed Councilor Seely’s copy of the Minutes with corrections noted to the Deputy Clerk, Jacque Davis.

The Deputy Clerk noted the corrections to be made for the final copy of the Minutes.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion Passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #13-01 Concerning Governing Body Meetings and Public Notice Required

The Mayor stated the Council had the Resolution setting the meeting dates and asked for a motion for approval.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Resolution #13-01. 

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there was any discussion.

Councilor Bradford noted this was the usual Resolution prepared each year and she would not ask for a change in the meeting time if the proposed Resolution agreed with all other Councilors.  

Councilor Seely asked why several items were underlined in the document. 

The Deputy Clerk stated it appeared to her the Resolution was copied from the previous Resolution document and the underlined items were changes in that document.  

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion Passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of the Library Board Members

The Mayor stated he would like to propose a list of community members for appointment to the Village of Corona Public Library Board.

He proposed the following appointments:



Sherrill Bradford to remain as a member of the board, 


       
Betty Ann Bell to remain as a member of the board, 



Barbara Schmidt to be a new member of the board,



and Sam Seely to be a new member of the board. 

The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

No questions were asked.

Councilor Zook made a motion to approve the proposed Village of Corona Public Library Board Members.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the role.

Councilor Bradford:  Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

Post Office Survey Letter

The Mayor stated a copy of the letter the Village had received in regard to changes in services for the Corona Post Office was in the Councilor's packets.  He stated he believed every box holder had received the same letter so the Council was informed of the issue.  The Mayor stated there was a meeting with the United States Postal Service scheduled on February 11 at 6:00 P.M. to be held in the Council Chambers of Village Hall to discuss the changes with the community.  He stated he hoped the community would attend and voice their concerns.

Discussion followed in regard to the changes proposed by USPS.  The Councilors were in agreement to  return the questionnaire with the six hour option selected and include remarks to keep the local post office open as much as possible with morning hours being the preference.

Audit Approval Letter

The Mayor stated the Village had received a letter from the State Auditor authorizing final payment to Rice and Associates, CPA for the previous year's audit.  The Mayor stated the Audit Report would be received and the findings and comments reviewed at the next meeting. 

Pipeline Safety Bureau

The Mayor stated he had recently received a letter from the Pipeline Safety Bureau which stated there were no findings in the program at this time. 

Red Cloud Well #7

The Mayor reviewed the fact that the repairs were made to Well #8 as discussed in the Purchase Requisitions and Voucher discussion, however, he stated he had been informed there might be an issue with Well #7.  The staff was going to check on the well, and he stated he was glad to have the repairs already complete on Well #8 in case the Village needed to also work on Well #7.

James Hamilton Construction Company/Hwy54 Construction

The Mayor stated Hamilton had milled the detour road North of the Village and had hauled the millings to the Village as previously arranged.  Millings were laid on Huey Lane to the Village limits, on the street to the Rodeo Arena, on Katrina Road in the Village, at the Water tanks and in the Public Works Yard.  He stated they were also stock piling millings at the Park/Pond for use later after the work to reline the pond is completed.  He stated he felt they had hauled about one half of the millings and he wanted the Councilor's input as to other locations to lay millings.  He stated he had planned to ask all three churches if they wanted millings in their parking lots.  

He stated the previous millings were chunky and the school was not interested in them being laid for the track.  He felt these millings were much better quality, and he would check about using some for the track at the football field.  

Councilor Bradford asked if some could be laid at the underpass road under the railroad track at the North end of the Village.  The Mayor stated he wanted to see what Hamilton Construction did to finish that area before he laid millings there, but he would definitely have some placed there if it was not finished by the construction company.  

Denise Williams asked if millings could be laid in the alley area behind the Library.  Discussion followed in regard to using millings to make better access for the Library and the Fire Department. 

WHPacific

The Mayor announced his meeting with WHPacific was rescheduled for January 25, 2013.  Tod Phinney and another representative of the company would both be here to kick off the Asset Management project. 

CDBG Hearing

The Mayor stated he had attended the CDBG hearing in Ruidoso, and the $25000 was approved for use for the Asset Management plan. 

Advanced Environmental Systems

The Mayor stated AES would be back in the Village for clean up work in the next few weeks.  They finished the forced main to the park and are working on ordering materials for the other projects which were added to this last phase of the Wastewater grant.

Football Field

The Mayor stated the school board and administration were unhappy with the football field, especially the low spots and the fact that the grass seeding was not taking effect as fast as they had hoped.  The Mayor stated he was planning to research the costs to sod the football field.  His tentative estimate showed that this cost might be between $9000 and $10,000.  The Mayor stated the Gross Receipts income had placed the water fund about $80,000 ahead of budget so he felt there might be funds available to pursue sodding the field in the spring.  He stated he would research prices and present a proposal in the next month or two if he felt the idea was one to pursue.  He reminded the Council that the pond work needed to be finished for summer. He stated he would keep track of the gross receipts income in the next month or two to evaluate the projects the gross receipts funding might be able to pay for.

Councilor Seely remarked that he had been informed the school was hoping to have a football team next school year, and he thought the school felt the present condition of the field was an issue if they wanted to play football this fall.   

Highway 54 Road Construction

Councilor Seely asked if another section of road construction on Highway 54 had been bid yet.  

The Mayor stated the information he had available showed the phase around the Ancho turn off area would be bid next September.  He had been told there were design issues with Tecolote Hill and purchase of additional right of way from landowners might be necessary which would probably delay that phase. 

Greentree Solid Waste Report

Councilor Bradford stated they are begging for plastic for recycling because the price is high now.  She stated we can still only recycle Plastics 1 and 2. 

Library Report

Denise Williams, Librarian, reported on the new schedule for the library.  For the first time ever the library will be open six days a week, Monday through Saturday.  

The Mayor asked if there were any more questions or discussion items.

Dan Williams stated the clearing on Highway 42 was almost to Mile Marker 2. 

Mr. Williams also stated he had been informed Presbyterian Healthcare was interviewing for a provider who would be assigned to staff the Corona Health Clinic.  He said they have two Nurse Practitioners interviewing, and he was told they hoped to have one hired by the end of the month.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Zook moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the role.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

William Hignight, Mayor



 
Date

_________________________________


____________________

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer



Date

